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21 December 2011 
 
Ms. Janet A. Encarnacion 
Head, Disclosure Department 
Philippine Stock Exchange 
3rd Floor, PSE Center 
Ayala Triangle, Ayala Ave., 
Makati City 
 
 
Attn: Mr. Juan Federico C. De Leon 
 Analyst 
 
 
 
Dear Ms. Encarnacion: 
 
 
We write in reference to your letter dated December 21, 2011 seeking clarification on the news 
article entitled “Phoenix Petroleum eyeing P25-B revenues” published in Manila Bulletin today 
which in part provides: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Uy’s statement was candidly made during a casual encounter with the reporter in a hotel 
while our Company was having our Christmas party.   
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The figure quoted was merely a latest estimate forthrightly given by Mr. Uy considering that the 
Company recently concluded its Monthly Management Review last December 7, 2011.  
Nonetheless, we affirm Mr. Uy’s further statement that the figure is not final since the Company 
has yet to conclude its fourth quarter report or its audited financial statement which will be 
concluded by January 2012 in time for its Annual Stockholders’ Meeting on March 8, 2012. 
 
We hope we have sufficiently clarified the matter from our end. 
 
Thank you and warm regards. 
 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
Atty. Socorro Ermac Cabreros 
Corporate Secretary 


